Wylie Band Boosters Meeting Minutes

09/30/2019

Call to order

The meeting was called to order at 7:04p.m. by Odie Hume.

Approval of August minutes

A motion was made by Kristina Murphy and seconded by Dwight Shermer to approve the August meeting
minutes. The minutes were approved by the members.

WMI Update

Jenn Smith gave an update on the progress of WMI being held at Wylie Stadium next Saturday, October 5.

a.
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V.

Final count of bands participating — 12
Many volunteer spots still need to be filled. Sign up on Charms.
Patches have been ordered '
Wrist bands are ready
Chick-fil-a and pizza have been ordered for Concessions
Training Saturday morning for some positions

Financial Update

Elisha gave an update of the financial accounts to the members. A revised budget should be coming

around the end of October.

a. Main Account

1. Donations are doing well.

2. Some donors are the Credit Union of TX, Balfour and Wylie ER

3. Spirit wear is doing well, around $7700 for the quarter.

4. Telethon is only at around $38,000, a long way from the goal of $50,000. Donations from
the students’ lists are still welcome.

5. WMI—income so far is around $4400 from band entries. Expenses are trickling in for this.
More information will come after WMl is completed.

6. Special purchases- there is a good amount set aside for things around the band hall.

b. Concessions account

1. This account has around $28,00 in revenue so far. It's doing better than last year — a positive.
Stock expenses are around $10,000 to replenish.

2. Kona Ice donates a portion of their sales.
3. Concessions is a big fundraiser for the band — everyone benefits from it.

4. WMl is also a big fundraiser for our band.

c. Flow thru account

V.

1. All band fees should be paid by now. Around $78,500 has been brought in.
2. Color guard brought in about $20,000 - $10,000 in fees.

WISD Band night 10/7/2019

This evening is the first for the District and it's meant to showcase the bands from the Junior Highs and High
Schools. There is no admission fee to attend.



VL. Junior High updates
Cooper:

The Cooper Band is going strong! We perform at WISD Stadium tomorrow night at the Cooper Football Game and next week at Band
Night.
Students are working hard to learn All Region Music for those individual competitions coming up, we also had our first two concerts
recently. We were also named national winners in the Mark of Excellence and Citation of Excellence competitions from the 2018-
2019 Symphonic Band and Wind Ensemble performances!
We have almost filled up volunteer spots for our concessions night in November and are working hard to get more spots filled for
WMI.
Adam Powell

McMillan:

We had a very successful Play-a-thon concert on Saturday. The total amount of donations is still being tabulated. It is sooooo much
better than selling cookie dough or gift wrap!!

The band will play at the junior high football game tomorrow night — this is always so much fun for the students!

The McMillan students had a great time at Future Pirate Night and | appreciate all the high school parents who helped serve the
billions of slices of pizza that night.

We are looking forward to the Band Night next Monday.

Thanks!

Lisa

Vil. Marching Contest Calendar Review

Marching contests every Saturday thru the beginning of November.

b. Everyone is encouraged to sign up for WMI- huge need especially in Concessions
c. Sign up for chaperone for Contests (lots of walking, fun)

d. Contests include WMI, McKinney, UIL, Duncanville, BOA San Antonio
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Vill. BOA San Antonio
e. Strict bag policy — clear bags. Spirit wear has a few left in the existing stock. See Kim
IX. Proposal to Support National Breast Cancer Foundation
Odie mentioned a proposal to support the National Breast Cancer Foundation thru a portion of
the sales from the pink shirts on the TWB website. He proposed that $2.00 a shirt be donated.
There’s nothing specific about it just a donation whenever there is a sale of the few pink shirts
that are offered. This was approved by the members.
X. Update on Shopthatwylieband.net
a. Still have a few kinks to work out
It's doing very well.
Working on a San Antonio competition shirt for those interested in purchasing one.
Mom & Dad shirts coming
If you see a purple shirt on the website Don’t buy it. It's not supposed to be there and they
are trying to remove it.
f. Customizable mug, license plate cover, car decals being worked on.
Xl Other
Uniform washing parents are needed.
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The meeting was adjourned at 8:18p.m. by Mike Fatheree.
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Meeting minutes approved by Odie Hume




